
MEMORANDUM 

   

 

 TO: Mayor Walker and Councilors  

 FROM: M McPherson, City Administrator 

 SUBJECT: Public Hearing – Small Cities Development Grant 
Program; 7th Avenue Infrastructure Improve-
ment 

         DATE:        February 22, 2022 

 
Background:  
As part of the grant application process for the Small Cities Development Program, a public hearing 
is required.  The Council set the date of the public hearing for February 24, 2022.  The following no-
tice was published and posted to Facebook: 
 

The City of Princeton is applying for a Small Cities Development Program grant to help 
fund infrastructure improvements located under 7th Avenue North.  The application re-
quires the City to hold a public hearing prior to submission of the application.  The City 
Council has scheduled the required public hearing for 7pm on Thursday, February 24, 
2022; the hearing will be held at City Hall located at 705 North Second Street, Princeton 
Minnesota.  The public is invited to attend in person, or they may submit comments to 
Michele McPherson, City Administrator at mmcpherson@princetonmn.org or by mail at 
the City Hall address. 

 
Recommendation:  
Staff recommends that the City Council hold the public hearing and accept comment regarding the 
proposed project. 
 
 

mailto:mmcpherson@princetonmn.org

